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March Birthdays:  Carl Peterson 3/1    Have a great day! 
 

 
   Programs for March 
March 3rd - Board Meeting after our luncheon meeting at noon at Charlie Brown’s 
March 10th – John P Campbell, Exec. Director of the Greater Woodbury Chamber will speak 
March 17th– Eve meeting: 6:30PM Assemblyman John Burzichelli will speak on the Port of Paulsboro 
March 24th – Kim Wilson, will speak on her environmental business 
March 31st – Devan Theiler will speak on children of divorce  
 

 
The Terrific Kids schedule for March is as follows: 
  Thursday, March 17th   at 9:00AM– West End School 
    Tuesday,   March 22nd   at 9:00AM – Evergreen School 
 Thursday, March 22nd   at 2:00PM – Walnut Street School 
 Thursday, March 26th   at  8:25AM – Woodbury Heights School 
 

         
Dates to remember: 
March 12, 2016 – Greater Woodbury Spaghetti dinner at Child Development Center 3-6pm$10.00 
March 19, 2016 – Farmers Night 6PM cost $20.00 
April 7, 2016– Division Election Conferences at Telford Inn  
April 2016 – Flower sale: Carol Stahler will be giving us information 
April 2, 2016  – Kiwanis One Day with our Kiwanis family clubs and the ARC at Camp Sun and Fun. 
April 23,  2016 – District Board Meeting  9:30am at Edison Hotel 
May 3, 2016  - Candidates Night at Didonatos Bowling Center 6:30PM $25.00 
June 11, 2016 - District Board Meeting at Edison Hotel 
June 23-25 , 2016 – Kiwanis International Convention in Toronto, Canada 
August 19, 2016 – N District Board Meeting at the Princeton Marriott 
August 20, 2016  – NJ District Convention the Princeton Marriott 
 

 
Candidates Night for Divisions 1 and 2 will be held on Tuesday, May 3rd at Didonatos Bowling Center: 
1151  S. White Horse Pike, Hammonton. The cost is $25.00. This year it is hosted by Division 1 with Mike 
Ridgeway in charge from the Northfield/Linwood Kiwanis Club. Joan is the contact person for Division 
2. We look forward to seeing you there to here candidates present their platforms. 
 
The West Deptford Volley Ball Marathon will be held on April 8th. 
 
Read Across America Day is March 2nd. More information to follow throughout March. 
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Greater Woodbury Kiwanis news 
 
On February 17th Stanley El was our guest reader at the Child Development Center. He enchanted the 
kids and Kiwanians by reading “The Pidgeon Who Wanted a Puppy”. Everyone had a good laugh and 
each child received a new book to take home thanks to the generosity of our Kiwanis Club. 

The Child Development Center is in need of readers so please see Kathleen to sign up. 
 
On February 18th we held a Division 2 Council Meeting with Lt Governor Fritz in charge. The Haddons 
club presented their current plan for membership to us. We shared ideas with Pitman/Glassboro, 
Gloucester Township/Blackwood, Greater Swedesboro, Greater Mantua, Greater Woodbury, and the 
Haddons. Thank you to the Haddons for sharing their ideas with us. 
  
The Greater Woodbury Chamber of Commerce met at Kemble Methodist Church on Wednesday, 
February 24th.  Our Kiwanis member present was Joan Van Note.  This month it was "Back to Church" 
at Kemble. Pastor Mike said the present day church was erected in 1898 and named after the William H. 
Kemble Family, most notably his mother, Elizabeth Kemble.  Since the late 1960's, the church has been 
known as Kemble Memorial United Methodist Church. We enjoyed the networking experience where we 
had the opportunity to meet fellow Chamber business members and continue building those important 
business relationships and contacts.  Any Greater Woodbury Kiwanis member is welcome to attend this 
breakfast meeting on the last Wednesday morning of the month from 8-9AM. 
 
Our Greater Woodbury Spaghetti dinner at (CDC) Child Development Center is from 3-6PM $10.00 on 
March 12th. Money raised will go to our Kiwanis Gloucester Youth Programs. George Wagoner is in 
charge. Please sign up at our meeting for what you will be doing.   
 
Farmers Night will be held March 19th and is sponsored by the Gloucester County Board of Agriculture 
and the Greater Woodbury Kiwanis. Doors open at 5:30PM at the Gloucester County Dream Park 400 
Route 130 Logan Twp. This event benefits Gloucester County students pursuing a college education. 
Baskets for door prizes are welcomed also.  Food and beverages, desserts, wine and chocolate tasting, 
coffee bar, door prizes and music will make this a special fund raising event. Price $20.00. 
 
The Easter Bunny will visit the Child Development Center (CDC) on March 23rd at 10AM. We need 
members to come at 9:30AM to hide eggs. Kathleen will have a plastic egg filling adventure (helpers 
needed) at 10AM on March 15th at her home. The Sheriffs’ Office under the direction of Carmel Morina 
is providing our ‘Easter Bunny’. Come join us and let Kathleen know if you will be there. 
 
George and Joan, Kiwanis advisors for the Aktion Club, report that Shady Lane Nursing Home has 
extended an invitation to Aktion Club members, advisors, and Kiwanis members to come to Shady Lane 
for pizza and bingo with the residents as a follow-up and ‘thank you’ to the members for the service 
projects the members have conducted for the residents.  The time will be 10 a.m. – 10:AM March 24th. A 
Service project of new bears and slightly used books for children are being collected until March 15th. 
  
Claire Essig let us know that our bowling with the St John of God’s class will be on Friday, April 15th   
and Friday, May 13th at Brunswick Bowling in Deptford at 11AM on both dates.  
 
Betty Limanni sent out all the information needed for the 2016-2017 elections, which will be held in our 
Division 2 April 7th. The evening events will be at Telford Inn under the direction of the Division 2 Lt. 
Governor, Fritz Reynolds of the Greater Mantua Club. Please join us.  
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